

# MAMMOTH LAKES BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

October 6, 2022 8:15pm  
In-person & Zoom: 854-8564-1783

<b>Opening:</b>	Steve open with Serenity Prayer. Motion to approve September's meetings minutes.
<b>Treasurer:</b>	Bob - Make a motion and approved motion to donate \$100 dollars to GSO. Make a motion to approve the treasurer report - all approved.
<b>H&amp;I:</b>	Cai - please pass the pink can at meeting for H&I. Secretaries make the announcement.
<b>Literature:</b>	Phil – Ordered some literature for PIC/PCP
<b>Supplies:</b>	Julie – Not present, No Proxy
<b>Phone Lists:</b>	Liz – All good - will bring some to the club house in the morning.
<b>Website:</b>	Sam – Updated the phone list and minutes from this month. Let her know if anything needs to be adjusted.
<b>Building Mngr:</b>	Chris – other members have asked to turn the heat on, request to turn the heat on. make a motion to set the heater for 70 degrees and program it to turn on 15 minutes prior to the meeting starting and let it run for 30 mins past the start of the meeting. Motion approved - fire up the heater.
<b>Housekeeping:</b>	Jewls – All good on housekeeping, should we throw the carpets away in the back room...Yes, keep the carpets. Cai will double check on if there is anything that we need too do to take care of it for future use.
<b>GSR Report:</b>	<p>Paige – Workshop on the 29th in general service at the Mammoth Lakes Hall, from 10-12pm. Come check out the experience, strength and hope from others who have been in GSR.</p> <p>Assembly (Phil) - stop charging the fees for the tonopah registration fee, but going to stop so that smaller groups can participate. Funding has changed, only have one area treasury moving forward. As a group we should think about funding the area.</p>

<b>Chips:</b>	Angie – Not present, no proxy.
<b>CPC/PI:</b>	Brianna – Panel put together, covered the format. Will continue the discussion of doing a public forum of AA to the public.
<b>Speaker Meetings:</b>	Jordan – Proxy via Liz, and Jordan is asking for money for this months female speaker. Cai and Julie might have a place for the speaker to stay.
<b>Secretary:</b>	Paige – Nothing to report, confirming commitments
<b>Hot Line:</b>	Liz – Nothing to report
<b>Chair:</b>	Steve – Nothing to report
<b>Jail:</b>	Cai – Need for members to go to the Jail - Saturdays at 3pm.
<b>Old Business:</b>	<p>Sign-up sheet for women can list what times/day would work for a new meeting. <b>Liz working on it. - No meeting time that works for people going with what we have for now.</b></p> <p>Friday 12pm - Big Book Study: We will see about carrying it on via Chris and Kirk. Confirmed? <b>See notes below</b></p> <p>Paige to reach out at the district level to see how a Bridging the Gap committee would begin. - <b>She forgot and will follow up this month, report in October.</b></p> <p>Treasurer – we have multiple different accounts. Bob is ready to pass on to the next treasurer. Cai interested. Proposing we vote in the new treasurer in October. Back-ups might be Bob or Julie. - <b>Cai is still interested, will have a side conversation with Bob and come back to the group next month</b></p> <p>Phil – Update for GS workshop date. - <b>See flyer!</b></p>
<b>New Business:</b>	<p>Jesse - had commented about the building address, but we couldn't hear. Bring this concern up again in Nov.</p> <p>Steve - still needs someone to take over the the meeting. Chris and Kirk cannot committ 100%, but the three of them will work on getting coverage.</p> <p>Alternate GSR - Jen will take the commitment</p>
<b>Meeting Ends:</b>	Responsibility prayer

